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Notice Regarding Address Change for Mailing Tax Returns 
 
Dear Nevada Taxpayer, 
 
Effective November 8, 2021 the lockbox address for mailing all Sales and Use Tax, Consumer Use Tax, 
and Modified Business Tax returns/payments changed from San Francisco to Los Angeles.  Please use 
the address below: 
 

NEVADA DEPARTMENT OF TAXATION 
PO BOX 51107 
LOS ANGELES, CA 90051-5407 

 
Businesses should file the most recently updated tax return forms. Filing online is the best option to 
ensure the most up to date tax rates are being utilized while saving time and money.  Tax returns can 
also be located on our website at http://tax.nv.gov.  Those who collect and remit sales and use tax will 
need to make changes to business processes as necessary in order to remit taxes to the correct 
address.  If you have questions or require further information, please contact our Call Center at 
866-962-3707. 
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